
 

 

Vleuten, 12-3-2021 
 

Dear Friends and Sponsors of the HNGF, 

 

 

In this ANNUAL REVIEW 2020 we would like to inform you about the past year. 

  

First of all, we would like to thank our 7 loyal regular donors again for 

their periodic contributions with which we can finance the HNGF activities. 

In 2020 we once again received some large donations from Hans Gerritsen 

Ben Ferwerda, Hilly Bol, Ursula Heine and Hans Brouwer. 

Thanks again everyone!! 
 

Progress projects: 
 

Mainpat 

Due to the corona crisis, the world suddenly looked very different and there wasn't much 

other to do than to accommodate all of us in our fate. Our projects also slowed down. As  

we reported earlier, the young monks of H.E. Beru Khyentse Rinpoche, permanently live   

in Mainpat (India). With your support, a classroom has been set up earlier and the 

construction of a school building has been completed. Thanks to your extra support, 

construction has become a nice and happy ending! 
               
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 

School annex residence under construction in Mainpat 2019 
                                                   

 

  
 

Progress in 2020 

Almost all monks have been through corona but are happy 

they all survived well. 
 

Rumtek 

The contact with the contact persons is good but less intensive. 

Normally we meet in India in December but that was 

impossible in 2020 of course. We did receive a photo of our two contact for the nunnery in 

Rumtek. at the beginning of 2020 

We are happy to share them with you! And many thanks for your help! 
 
 



 

 

 
 

H.E. Beru Khyentse Rinpoche, middle 

Tsultrim, our contact, to the right 
 

 
 

The classroom in the nunnery that we were able to set up for them in 2019 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 

Soreng 

Since 2018 we have been in contact with Lama Puntso, a French Buddhist teacher, 

He has had a foundation since 1998 with the same objectives as the HNGF. 

We made a first donation in 2018 for the construction of a 

Girls/women school in Soreng near Darjeeling. Construction is more advanced now.  

In 2019, 560 euros was donated to the HNGF, specifically for this project. This was 

transferred to the school in early 2020. We do not yet have a photo of the progress of 

construction in 2020. 
                                  
 

 

The school under construction in Soreng in 2019 
 

As soon as we can get in touch again and there are new developments 

we will share it with you! 
 
 

Changes in the board 

After 8 years of loyal and valuable input, Peter Kersten unfortunately has te leave as 

treasurer. Peter was conscientious and dedicated. He gave the foundation 

great support. We would like to thank Peter very much for his contribution! Luckily we can 



 

 

also announce that a successor has been found: Hans Gerritsen. Hans will enjoy his well-

deserved retirement as professor of physics at the University of Utrecht. 

Hans had decided to commit himself to a few charities. We would like to welcome him as his 

successor! The handover will take place in March 2021. We wish Peter all the best! 

 

We would like to thank you again. 

We will continue to make a difference together in 2021-2022! 

 

 

Yours faithfully, 

Mirjam Bezemer, Peter Kersten, Ursula Heine and Hans Gerritsen 
 



 

 

 


